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K O C O A 
Knights of Columbus of Arizona 

 
Brother Knights, 

We have just finished the 2023-2024 fraternal year and what a year it was! We have 
over 1,040 new Brother Knights, over 40 Star Councils, and 8 Star Districts! Arizona 
has lived it’s Faith over Culture! 

This year will be a challenging year, but as Jesus said in the Gospels: Do not be 
afraid! If we put our trust in Him, we can accomplish many great things.  

Our first challenge is inviting men to join us. We need to invite men to join our 
councils. Yes, that does take some recruitment efforts, but the invitation is what is 
personal. Recruitment into the Knights of Columbus needs to be personal in order 
to be inviting to that man. Don’t talk about all the activities the council does, ask 
the man what he is interested in and present to him those activities around his 
interests. Whether it be prayer, service, assisting the parish, clean up work, or even 
doing dishes after a pancake breakfast, personalize that invitation to him.  

Our second challenge is to do this now! Our priests do not stop masses during 
summer nor should we stop inviting men to join us! Think about it: the most loyal 
church goers are there during all months of the year. Think about how much more 
your council can accomplish during the summer months with those men helping!  

Our third challenge is to do what we can have our lives and activities transform the 
culture. We will be entering a season of bitterness and anger with the upcoming 
elections. We need to keep Jesus in the center of what we do! Head over to 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and spend some quiet time with Jesus!  

During the fraternal year, you do a lot of great work for your council, parish, and 
community. Take pictures! Send them to us! We want to keep promoting all the 
good works that we do. Yes, I am talking about marketing your council and the 
Knights of Columbus! When people see all the good works that you are doing to 
feed the homeless, pray in front of abortion clinics, participate in a Eucharistic 
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Procession, they see the joy in which you are performing these and want to be a 
part of it! Send your pictures to our State Warden Rich Tracy at 
rich.tracyazkofc@icloud.com. 

If your council has not performed an Installation of Officers, please contact your 
District Deputy to do so. To me, this is one of the most important events you will do 
all year. You are making a commitment to your families, your priest, your brother 
knights, and in front of Jesus that you will do the best you can to follow in the 
footsteps of Blessed Michael McGivney in upholding our principles of Charity, 
Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism. Have a social afterwards with the council! I look 
forward to your invitation to attend!  

I want to thank you and your councils for all the hard work you did last year! And 
equally, I want to thank you and your councils for all the hard work you will do this 
year! Together, we will have our Faith Transform the Culture! 

Vivat Jesus! 
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Greetings, Brothers All! 

It’s hard to believe that we are starting a new fraternal year! I have a few reminders 
for you: 

• Your Supreme Per Capita bill has or should arrive soon.  Make sure to pay this 
promptly to keep your council in good standing with Supreme. 

• You will receive your First Half State Per Capita billing soon.  It will be e-
mailed to the Financial Secretary and Grand Knight.  State Per capita is how 
the State Council’s work is funded.  Please pay this bill promptly.  You get a 
rebate credit if you pay the bill within a month of the billing date. The 
assessment is $5.50 per billable member per half. Inactive members are 
$2.25 per half. Honorary Life and Disabled members are not charged. 
Disabled members must be defined through Form 1831 with Supreme. Billing 
is based on Council Membership as of July 1.  Thank you! 

• Per Capita payments do not require a council vote. 
• If you have not done so, make sure you deposit your council Per Diem check 

from the State Convention.  Checks older than 6 months will be voided. 
• Also, please make sure you have given your Charity Raffle Checks to your 

chosen Charities.  Encourage them to deposit them as soon as possible and 
remind them that checks older than 6 months will be voided. Each year a few 
checks are never cashed.  Let’s make sure our Charities get the funds they 
deserve. 

We’re all looking forward to a successful fraternal year and are eager to get to 
work.  I’m sure we’re excited to show Arizona that our Faith can truly Transform our 
Culture. 

Vivat Jesus!  

 

State Secretary 
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Brother Knights, 

With the start of a new Fraternal Year, it is time to talk about Supreme 
Form 185, Form 365, the State Directory and Supreme Compliance. The 
information below is a step-by-step process for these forms and 
requirements.  If your council has not submitted these required forms, 
please do so today.  If you need assistance or have questions, you can 
contact your District Deputy, myself, or any State Officer.  Completing 
these forms and requirements will set your council up for a successful 
year.   

Council Officers Form 185 
o The Financial Secretary should use Officer Online – Member 
Management – Council Administration - Council Officers 
o It should be submitted no later than June 30, 2024. 
o Every position on this form does not need to be filled.  
o A GK is required, other than that send in what you have and send in 
an update when additional positions are filled. 
o Send copy to ses@kofc-az.org   

Service Program Personnel Form 365 
o The Financial Secretary should use Officer Online – Member 
Management – Council Administration - Service Program Personnel  
o It should be submitted no later than June 30, 2024. 
o Every position on this form does not need to be filled.  
o Assign someone to the "Insurance Promotion" role. This is the 
person who should be coordinating a Fraternal Benefits Event with the 
agent and sending out the invitations for members and nonmembers to 
attend (Hint: Talk to the parish office to invite other ministries of the 
church to attend!!!) 
o The Grand Knight, Program, Community, and Family Directors are 
required to do online training. 
o Community and Family Directors must also do background. 
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o The Grand Knight may fill one of the other three positions if 
necessary 
o A council can send an incomplete form and send in an update when 
additional positions are filled. 
o Send copy to ses@kofc-az.org 

State Directory Form 
o https://www.cognitoforms.com/StateWebArizona/DirectoryInformation 
o Should be submitted no later than August 1, 2024. 
o Every position on this form does not need to be filled.  
o The GK or FS should complete this form.   
o This information is used to contact knights and inform the council 
through Flocknote. 

Safe Environment Compliance 
o Should be completed no later than September 1, 2024. 
o Supreme Safe Environment Training and Diocese Safe Environment 
Training are separate trainings.  Also, all 3 dioceses have different 
trainings. 
o Completing one does not fulfill any of the requirements for another.  
o Council Knights in key leadership roles are required to complete 
Supreme Safe Environment Training through Praesidium Academy.  This 
includes GK, FN, Program, Family, and Community Directors. 
o The Supreme Safe Environment Training is initiated when Forms 185 
and 365 are submitted to Supreme.   The GK, Program, Community, and 
Family Directors will receive an email with instructions on how to 
complete the Praesidium Academy training. 
o Once the instruction email is sent, the link will expire if not 
completed in 45 days. If that happens a new 365 needs to be sent to 
start the process over again. 
o Any knight that may have contact on diocese property with children 
or vulnerable adults must complete diocese training. 
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o Do not assign a man to a position that requires training that he is not 
willing to complete. The GK should have this conversation before 
sending the 185 or 365. 
o Contact Worthy State Advocate Bobby Nielsen if you are having 
issues with a man reluctant to complete training. 

 

Fraternally,  
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Brothers All, 

Welcome to the new fraternal year!  

With last year’s State Convention and this year’s Organizational Meeting behind 
us, I am still having a great time meeting Brothers from around the State and 
hosting the hospitality rooms and just generally trying to be of service when and 
where I can. This year I will support Districts 2 (Keith Baker), 4 (Dave Chohon), 16 
(Bryant Sayers PSD FDM), 22 (Robert Padia), 26 (Dcn. Ernie Trujillo), 29 (Herb 
Colon), and 30 (Daniel Desjardins) as Assigned State Officer. Some are old, most 
are new, and I again look forward to meeting Brothers in the Councils served by 
these Worthy District Deputies. 

A reminder for all District Deputies needing name badges for either their wives or 
District Wardens. Please use this link to the Cognito Form specifically designed to 
order name badges: 

Name Badge Request Form (cognitoforms.com) 

Please add all applicable information and “hit” send. I’ll pass the information 
along for ordering. 

When you hold an event, send me pictures with a description in order that we can 
post on social media! 

Again, if I can assist you in anyway, please let me know. 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

 

State W
arden 

https://www.cognitoforms.com/StateWebArizona/NameBadgeRequestForm
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My Brother Knights, 

My name is Dan Kudulis, and I am honored to be serving as State Membership 
Director for the 2024-2025 Fraternal Year. For the past few years, Arizona has done 
an amazing job of inviting Catholic men to join the Order, and we anticipate another 
strong year in membership growth for 2024-2025!!! 

As Knights of Columbus, we know firsthand the many opportunities the Order offers 
to help men grow in their faith, serve their parishes and communities, and protect 
their families through our insurance and financial products.  But how do we convey 
all that we love about the Knights of Columbus to others? 

It all starts with YOU! The most effective way to get men to join the Order is by 
sharing your stories and experiences with others. Introduce yourself to a man that 
sits near you at Mass. Serve as a Hospitality Minister and greet fellow parishioners 
as they come to Church. Proudly wear your K of C Council Shirt and Name Badge at 
Mass and all other parish functions. Planting these small seeds now (anyone 
remember the parable of the mustard seed?) will always bear fruit. The key is to 
consistently show others who we are as Knights and what we stand for each and 
every day. 

The State Team is here to assist you and your councils in any way possible in inviting 
new members this year. We have developed some exciting incentives as our way of 
saying “Thank You” for all you do to grow the Order in Arizona (see next page). Please 
start planning your Church Membership Drives now, and post them on our State 
Calendar. Our State Team will be glad to attend as many Drives as possible, but we 
have to know about them to do so!   

www.kofc-az.org/events-calendar 

Please reach out with any questions or needs you might have. I look forward to 
working closely with you all this year. 

Vivat Jesus!! Viva Cristo Rey!! 

Dan Kudulis 
602-647-3551 
dansiluduk@cox.net 
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Monthly-All Members   Monthly-District Deputies 

Knights of Columbus Books   K of C Cooler Bag 

-One Entry For Each New Member  -One Entry For Each Council That 

-One Winner Each Month   Recruits A New Member 

       -One Winner Each Month 

 

Quarterly-All Members   Quarterly-District Deputies 

K of C Silver Watch    K of C Duffel Bag 

-One Entry For Each New Member  -One Entry For Each Council That 

Recruited That Quarter   Meets Quarterly Membership Goal 

-One Winner Each Quarter   -One Winner Each Quarter 

 

 

1st Quarter-Councils    2nd Quarter-Councils 

$200 for Coats for Kids    $300 for Sleep in Heavenly Peace 

-Achieve 25% of Goal for Q1   -Achieve 50% of Goal for Q2 

-One Winner Drawn    -One Winner Drawn 

 

 

3rd Quarter-Councils   4th Quarter-Councils 

$500 for ASAP     $500 for Global Wheelchair Mission 

-Achieve 75% of Goal for Q3   -Achieve 100% of Goal by 5/31/25 

-One Winner Drawn    -One Winner Drawn 

 

 

Quarterly-All Councils 

Knights of Columbus Personalized Canopy 

-Councils Are Eligible After Hosting a Church 

Membership Drive During The Quarter 

 

-Council MUST  Post The Church Drive On The State 

Drive Calendar At Least Two Weeks Prior To The Event 

 

-One Winner Drawn Each Quarter 
 

Monthly Incentives! 
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Attached is the Ad for July and early August. Ask this to be put in bulletins, 
social media, website, where ever someone can get to it.  

 

Please be sure to attend your District Meetings where you can learn 
more about the exciting programs and incentives for the year!  
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Hello Brothers Knights, 

It was so good to see all that attended our State Convention last May. Our Faith In 
Action Programs were well represented with all those Success Stories that were 
spoken of. Many Councils had similar experiences with all their programs. As 
Knights, this is who we are, this is what we do. Thank you for all your hard work.  

The information below is a look ahead to the next Fraternal Year’s Monthly Featured 
Programs and Incentives. Grand Knights and Council Program Directors may plan 
now to participate in the monthly programs. Get your Form 10784s in at the end of 
the month to be included in the incentives program. Two councils won twice last 
year because they did not get their forms in on time or just forgot to submit them. I 
know many of the councils are participating in these programs every month. Please 
get your forms in, and don’t miss out. 

July Water Drive Building the Domestic Church Kiosk   

August McGivney Holy Hour  Global Wheelchair Mission $150 

September Food for Families Coats for Kids $250  

October Life – Silver Rose Ultrasound Initiative $100  

November Into the Breach Build a Bed $250  

December KCIC Poster/Citizenship Essay    St. Joseph’s Youth Camp $100  

January Life – March, ASAP, Novena RSVP $200 Donation 

February Pilgrim Icon Program Sacramental Gifts  

March Spiritual Reflection Special Olympics $100  

April Good Friday Family/Eucharistic Procession      

  Global Wheelchair Mission $150  

May Rosary Program/Holy Hour/May Crowning     Build a Bed $250 

June Family of the Month  St. Joseph’s Youth Camp $100 Donation 

 

Program
 D

irector 
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At the State Organizational meeting last month in Snowflake, I presented this and 
many other ideas for our Faith in Action Programs. Be sure to attend your 
upcoming District Meetings and receive valuable information on Programs and 
Membership. 

Again, Councils in July can collect water bottles to donate to their parish, St. 
Vincent de Paul, Rescue Missions, Salvation Army, Casa Maria, Sister Jose, and 
other Catholic Homeless and Women Shelters. 

Please keep track of your collection and send me the following information:   

Council Number and Number of cases/bottles donated. Please include this on 
your 10784s.  

Have a great summer and 1st quarter. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Benjamin Jimenez 
State Program Director 
520 904-0524  
programs@kofc-az.org 

 

 

Program
 D

irector 
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Silver Rose 

The Silver Rose will be traveling through the northern part of the 
State from September 29th through October 26th.  Available dates 
are: October 1st through the 8th, and October 10th.  Email me your 
preferred dates at your earliest convenience.  Thank you for 
supporting life! 

Roger Molieri  
Silver Rose Chairman 
skrogerm@gmail.com 
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Arizona Rosary Celebration 

www.azrosary.net 

The planning committees for AZ Rosary Celebration 2024 are in full swing as 
our members in both Tucson and Phoenix have begun meeting and organizing 
for the big event.  We will honor Mary under her title of:  Mary, Queen of Peace. 
We have secured our Guest Speaker for this year, and some of you might 
remember Fr. Zachary from a few years ago.  Fr. Zachary, of the Mother of God, 
is a Priest of the Society of Our Lady of the Most Holy Trinity (SOLT). He is a 
former Attorney at Law in the State of California and testifies that he has 
experienced the Infinite Mercy of God in a profound and personal way. You do 
not want to miss his talks. 

We have had great turnout of Parish Reps at our planning meetings which 
leads us to hope that this year’s celebration will be outstanding in both 
Dioceses. Be sure to mark your calendars now so that you don’t forget that we 
have a change of date this year and also change of location in Tucson. Rosary 
celebration will be at St. Elizabth Ann Seton Church in Tucson on October 26, 
2024 and at the Convention Center in Phoenix on October 27, 2024. 

Soon you will see our Rosary Celebration Posters in various locations, as well 
as a major program to get the information in the schools.  

As Chairmen, I have to make the pitch for all of us start canvassing friends, 
acquaintances and businesses for ads in the Program Book. Consider taking 
an ad in the Program Book as this covers most of the funding for the event. 

For any event to be successful, it takes the first step to get the plan in motion 
and a parade to see it thorough to the finish. Please help us to make this 49th 
Rosary Celebration a great stepping stone to our 50th year Celebration.  

But most important, pray for success of Rosary Celebration. 

Larry Costanzo 
ARC Chairman 
lcostanzo1@cox.net 

 

http://www.azrosary.net/
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Call Today for Early Registration 

(928) 207-0529 or e-mail: jegirard1954@gmail.com 

	

 

Conference Location: 
 

Our Lady of the Snow 

1655 Main Street 

Snowflake, AZ. 85937 

Hosted by Council 12078 

th AM pm

	

Show Low, AZ. 

Sponsored by the Arizona State Knights of Columbus 
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Life Director’s Message 

Greetings gentlemen,  
As the new life director, I am committed to help with your council’s Life Programs 
and make them successful. Just drop me a note and can discuss ways you or your 
council can get involved in supporting Life in AZ. 

We have a big battle ahead of us through November. There is a petition going 
around to get an initiative on the ballot this November that will enshrine abortion 
into Arizona’s Constitution. Our God through our Catholic Faith tells us abortion is 
an intrinsic evil and that there is no room for compromise on this 
basic Truth. We must stand together and step into the breach to 
first keep this off the ballot and then apply our faith when it comes 
time to vote if it makes it onto the ballot. The petition gatherers are 
being very sneaky about how they get people to sign, so be wary of any petition 
gatherers and make sure to read what you are signing. Please DECLINE TO SIGN 
the abortion initiative. Always be wary as the abortion industry is very persistent 
and if we beat them this time they will be back again and again. 

Please make sure to educate yourself on what this initiative does as it removes all 
constraints on the abortion industry and allows.  

• No requirement for a medical doctor to be present, perform or oversee an 
abortion 
• Abortion up to birth 
• Abortion for a minor with no parental knowledge or consent 
• Abortion funded by taxpayers 

If you or someone you know made the mistake of signing this petition you can 
undo it by downloading the form at the location below and sending it to the AZ 
Secretary of State. 

https://azsos.gov/sites/default/files/2023-10/signature_withdrawal_affidavit-
initiative_petition_v2.pdf  

There are several programs the Knights sponsor to help you and your council make 
a difference in the Life component of what we do. Please make as many of these 
programs as possible part of your planning and execution for the year. 
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1. Aid and Support After Pregnancy (ASAP): Adopt a pregnancy center and 
support them. Supreme will add $100 for every $500 up to $2000 per center you 
support. https://www.kofc.org/en/contact/asap.html 
2. Walking With Moms In Need (WWMIN): This is a Diocesan program by the 
USCCB that you can get involved in to increase the Church’s outreach and 
assistance to pregnant and parenting women in need. Let women know that we 
have a list of resources available to help them find the support they need and will 
walk with them through this process.  Let them know that they are never alone. For 
more information go to  https://dphx.org/walking-with-moms-in-need/ and 
https://www.usccb.org/prolife/walking-moms-need. 
3. 40 Days for Life: This organization marches prays in front of abortion clinics to 
show women there is an alternative to abortion and help in their despair and fear. 
The next 40 day period kicks off Sept 5th. 
https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/phoenix 
4. Ultrasound Initiative: This program raises money to purchase ultrasound 
machines for Crisis Pregnancy Centers in AZ. Every dollar you raise is matched by 
Supreme. The State Council purchases annually about three machines. These 
machines are expensive and know your council does not need to raise all the 
money for a machine. Do what you can and the State Council pools the donations 
to make the purchases with the approved centers. Make checks out to AZ Knights 
of Columbus Charity Inc. Put Ultrasound in the memo line and send to Dominic 
Conn, 606 E Broadmor Dr, Tempe, AZ 85282. 

There are many opportunities you can take to make a difference in supporting Life 
in AZ. The key is to get involved, pick a program and do it. Most importantly we all 
must pray to Mary and Jesus to intercede for us to change the hearts and minds of 
first those who are so in despair that they might seek an abortion and second to 
those who are so callous that they would be involved in performing and supporting 
this evil. We must not stand by idle while this industry destroys the gift of Life and 
the future of humanity, our children. 

Dominic Conn 
Life Director 
480-203-6315  
dconn4@cox.net 

https://www.kofc.org/en/contact/asap.html
https://dphx.org/walking-with-moms-in-need/
https://www.usccb.org/prolife/walking-moms-need
https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/phoenix
https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/phoenix
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Arizona State Knights of Columbus 
835 W Warner Rd, #101-411 

Gilbert, AZ 85233 

2024-2025 State Leadership Team 

State  
Deputy 

Tom Kato 

480-907-4581 
tom.kato.azkofc@gmail.com 

  State Chaplain 
Fr. David Halm 

 
dhalm@sjvaz.net 

State 
Secretary 

Kevin McCarthy 

602-684-8125 
kmccarthy.kofc@gmail.com 

  State Treasurer 
Larry Powers 

702-827-8135 
larry.powers.azkofc@gmail.com 

State 
Advocate 

Bobby Nielsen 

520-349-0728 
bnielsen200@gmail.com 

  State Warden 
Rich Tracy 

520-904-3175 
rich.tracyazkofc@icloud.com 

Immediate 
Past State 

Deputy 

Luigi Baratta 

602-326-8511 
so.baratta@yahoo.com 

  

Evangelization 
and Faith 
Formation 
Chairman 

Dcn. Bruce Bennett 

480-294-0282 
dcnbruce.bennett.azkofc@gmail.com 

State 
Membership 

Director 

Dan Kudulis 

602-647-3551 
membership@kofc-az.org 

  
State Program 

Director 

Ben Jimenez 

520-904-4542 
programs@kofc-az.org 

General 
Agent 

Nate Raso 

801-867-0491 
nate.raso@kofc.org 

  District Master 
Michael Paz 

602-790-1789 
sirknightmichaelpaz@gmail.com 

State 
Executive 
Secretary 

Larry Becker 

480-760-5122 
ses@kofc-az.org 

  

Executive 
Secretary to 

the State 
Deputy 

Rick Garrison 

480-522-7064 
kofcrick.garrison@gmail.com 

Send all forms to ses@kofc-az.org 

DD's - Send expense reports to State Deputy 
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The Complete Knight Flywheel 

From a mechanical side, the flywheel is a very 
heavy wheel that is used to generate and transfer 
energy to other parts of a machine. Once it starts 
spinning, it's hard to stop.  
 
God is the center of all that he does, his family 
comes second, and self third 
 
Each knight has to do each of the activities to keep 
that flywheel going: Recruitment, Engagement, 
Motivation, Evangelization, and Retention. The 
areas of focus for each of those activities are around 
Membership, Programs, Cor, and Insurance. 

Faith Transforms Culture – The Design 
The Eucharist is the center of the state. We need to keep 
Christ at the center of everything we do. 
 
The word “Transforms” extends out from the Eucharist 
and wraps around the state. This transformation 
happens internally in each one of us so that we can 
transform those we encounter.  
  
The rays coming from the Eucharist are symbolic of the 
colors of the State of Arizona.  
• The Gold is the color of Jesus' Divinity. He is True 

God. 
• The Red is the color of Jesus' blood: He is truly 

Human. 
Blue is the color of Mary. We need to ask for Mary’s 
intercession to her Son by praying the Rosary often. 
The baby feet are white to signify the pure innocence 
lost with every abortion that occurs. We will continue to 
support Life from Conception to Natural Death.  

 


